
Rev. Jim Walsh, Pastor
Rev. Chris Lack, Associate Pastor
Deacon Mark Bardonaro, Parish Administrator
Mr. Bill Cavanaugh, Principal
Mrs. Theresa Eagan, Pastoral Associate
Mr. Jim Dickman, Music Director
Mr. Charlie DeZarn, Business Manager

Masses for Sunday
Saturday Vigil: 4:30 p.m.
Sunday: 7:30, 9:30 a.m.
 11:30 a.m.
 7:00 p.m.

Masses for Holy Days:
See inside for Mass Schedule.

Weekday Masses: 
Monday-Thursday: 7:30 a.m.
Friday: 7:30 a.m. & 8:15 a.m.
Saturday: 8:15 a.m. followed by 
 Marian Devotions &
 Apostolate for the Dying

Holy Communion Service:
Monday-Saturday: 6:10 a.m.

Publication Deadlines:
Bulletin: Due by Noon 
 on Monday.
Monthly Report: Due by the 12th 
 of each month.

Parish Office: 471-7741
Fax: 471-0363
School Office: 251-1276
Fax: 251-6428
E-mail: parishoffice@stdominicdelhi.org
Web Site: www.stdominicdelhi.org

Parish Membership
New parishioners are invited to contact 
the Parish Office to register. We ask 
current members to notify us of any 
change of address, telephone numbers 
or other important, relevant information.

•	 We	welcome	Jesus	Christ	into	our	lives	and	give	witness	to	His	way	of	life

•	 Inspired	and	guided	by	the	Holy	Spirit,	we	strive	to	be	a	warm,	inviting,	 
welcoming,	and	caring	community	of	people,	filled	with	Faith,	Hope	and	Love

•	 In	that	Spirit,	we	provide	a	meaningful	environment	and	opportunities	 
for worship, education and service to our community

Our MissiOn
We, the family of St. Dominic Parish, 

come together as a Roman Catholic community by 
celebrating the Eucharist as the center of our faith.

G e n e r at i o n s  G r o w i n G  i n  F a i t h .
for Over 80 Years

4551 Delhi  Pike,  Cincinnat i ,  Ohio 45238



Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick
The Sacrament of the Sick is a healing sacrament of the Church. 
Anyone who is sick or elderly and in need of physical or emotional 
healing can come to this sacrament which will be communally 
celebrated annually. Those who would like to receive the sacrament 
before a hospital stay or surgery are invited to call the Parish Office 
to make arrangements. The sacrament is also available to those 
who may be near death. Please call the parish emergency line. 
Someone will respond to your call. Please inform the Parish Office 
when a member of the parish is hospitalized.

Considering Entering the Catholic Church?
RCIA is the process through which adults are fully initiated into the 
Catholic faith community. The process provides for different levels 
of entry. To obtain more information, call Deacon Mark Bardonaro 
at 471–7741.

Infant Baptisms
Attendance at a Parent Pre-Baptism Session is required. Call Theresa 
Eagan at 471-7741, ext. 481.

Sacrament of Reconciliation
Every Saturday, 8:45 a.m. to 9:30 a.m., or by appointment.

Sacrament of Matrimony
One of the engaged or his/her parents must be a registered and 
active parishioner for six months prior to scheduling a wedding. 
Scheduling must take place at least six months in advance of the 
wedding. Weddings are not scheduled during Advent or Lenten 
Seasons. A marriage preparation program is required.

Communion for the Sick and Homebound
Please call the Parish Office to request this service.

ST. DOMINIC CHURCH CINCINNATI, OHIO

JANUARY 22, 2017
THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

MONDAY – JANUARY 23 – WEEKDAY
 6:10 A.M. Communion Service 
 7:30 A.M. Arthur Schramm (BR) 
TUESDAY – JANUARY 24 – SAINT FRANCIS DE SALES
 6:10 A.M.  Communion Service 
 7:30 A.M.  Joe Palmisano 
WEDNESDAY – JANUARY 25 – THE CONVERSION OF 
  SAINT PAUL THE APOSTLE
 6:10 A.M.  Communion Service 
 7:30 A.M.  William Pitser
 8:00 A.M.-NOON  Adoration 
THURSDAY – JANUARY 26 – SAINT TIMOTHY
  AND SAINT TITUS
 6:10 A.M.  Communion Service 
 7:30 A.M. Barbara Delconte
FRIDAY – JANUARY 27 – WEEKDAY
 6:10 A.M.  Communion Service 
 7:30 A.M. The Bob Schoener Family
 8:15 A.M. Ruth Schrand
SATURDAY – JANUARY 28 – SAINT THOMAS AQUINAS
 6:10 A.M. Communion Service
 8:15 A.M. Karl Mohaupt
 After Mass:  Marian Devotions and Apostolate for the Dying
 4:30 P.M. Bill Remke
SUNDAY – JANUARY 29 – FOURTH SUNDAY
  IN ORDINARY TIME
 7:30 A.M. Marion Ritter (ANN)  
 9:30 A.M. Ray Hater (BR)
 11:30 A.M. Intentions of Mr. & Mrs. Marcheschi
 7:00 P.M. For Our Parishioners 

IN MEMORIAM
Please pray for the soul of Jim Wilson, Jr. and Michael Schiller, who died 
this past week. May they rest in the peace of the Lord.

Today, we begin the annual Catholic Ministries Appeal. The CMA is 
an excellent way of providing paths of hope through local, Catholic 
ministries that serve people right here in our archdiocese. Every 
registered parish household should receive a CMA mailing from 
Archbishop Schnurr. Please prayerfully complete your pledge card 
and return it in the envelope provided, or bring your completed pledge 
card to Mass. Thank you for supporting the important local ministries 
of the CMA with your prayers and your pledge. 

ST. DOMINIC MEN’S SOCIETY
The Men’s Society would like to remind members of the parish and school 
to renew their membership for 2017 and to support the life of the Church. 
Dues for 2017 are $10 and support scholarship funds for the parish school 
students, additional fund-raising activities, and maintenance projects for 
the church.

We will have our next membership meeting on Thursday, February 9 at 
8:00 p.m. in Fr. Grimmelsman Hall (Music Room) of the School. A $5 
donation at the door goes towards food and beverages and a split-the-pot 
is also available. Guests and new members of the parish and school are 
welcome to attend. Dues can be paid in person at the next meeting, or by 
placing the Men’s Society envelope (found in your box of envelopes) in the 
collection basket. Contact Membership Chair BC Charles at charlesratc@
gmail.com or 827-6401 with questions.

WOMEN’S WEEKEND 
MARCH 11 AND 12

The women’s CRHP team meets every other week 
to listen to the Word of God, to pray, to laugh, and 
make preparations for the renewal weekend. When 
they gather they pray for the parish and they pray 
for you. Please pray for them. Pray for them, for 
yourself, and for the parish! Then take a risk, step 

out of the boat, and sign up for the weekend. You might find yourself 
walking on the water! Call Fr. Jim or Carole at 471-7741.

GOLDENAIRES
Brown Bag Lunch – Rome Through Fr. Chris’ Eyes on Tuesday, January 
24, from 12:00-2:00 p.m. in O’Connor Hall. Call Marie at 910-3938 by 
January 22 to reserve a seat.

Planning Meeting – We will have a planning meeting on Wednesday, 
January 25 at 7:00 p.m. in Room 1 to lock down activities for the first half 
of 2017. Bring your calendars and activities.

REQUIREMENTS FOR THOSE VOLUNTEERING WITH CHILDREN
As a reminder, all volunteers are required to attend one VIRTUS live 
training session. You can attend this training at any location at a date/time 
that works best for you. Preregistration is required. Find training locations, 
registration details and steps to create your VIRTUS user account at www.
VIRTUS.org.

The second requirement for volunteers is to complete an online background 
check request. Payment for this is by credit card or “token” at the time of 
your online request. Contact the organization for which you volunteer to 
get information on obtaining a token for payment. To initiate the online 
background check, sign in to your VIRTUS.org user account, click the 
“Toolbox” tab, then click the selection.com background check link. Contact 
Theresa Eagan at teagan@stdominicdelhi.org or 471-7741, ext. 481 
with questions.



THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME JANUARY 22, 2017

LENTEN LECTURE SERIES
“RENEWING OUR DISCIPLESHIP”

You may not think of yourself as a disciple, but we are all called to be 
disciples, followers of Jesus. For your planning purposes, look ahead 
at the lineup of speakers scheduled for Lent this year and mark your 
calendars. Please join us for all or at least some of the wonderful 
opportunities awaiting us this Lent!

Wednesday, March 8, 7:00-9:00 p.m., Deacon Amado Lim, Renewing 
our Discipleship through the Eucharist

Wednesday, March 15, 7:00-9:00 p.m., Fr. Ray Kellerman, Renewing 
our Discipleship through Transformation

Wednesday, March 22, 7:00-9:00 p.m., Fr. Jim Schutte, Renewing our 
Discipleship through Mercy, Be Merciful as Your Heavenly Father is 
Merciful

Wednesday, March 29, 7:00-9:00 p.m., Bishop Joe Binzer, Renewing 
Our Discipleship through Reflecting on Events in One’s Life: What I’ve 
Learned in Following Jesus

Wednesday, April 5, 7:00-9:00 p.m., Fr. Bob Hater, Renewing our 
Discipleship through Finding God in the Stories of our Lives: Reflections 
on the Family

ST. DOMINIC’S NEW ADULT EDUCATION PROGRAM
Join us for an informal, discussion-oriented learning program designed to 
answer questions about the Catholic Church that you have always wanted 
to ask! The St. Dominic Adult Education program meets on Sunday in the 
Faith Sharing Room, following 9:30 a.m. Mass. Upcoming topics include:

January 22 – What happens when we die? – Will I go to heaven, hell or 
purgatory?

January 29 – What do I believe? (Part 1) – Foundational beliefs of the 
Apostle’s Creed

February 5 – What do I believe? (Part 2) – Heresy and how it influences 
the Nicene/Constantinople Creed 

February 12 – The Sacraments – What is a sacrament and how are 
sacraments efficacious ?!?!

Plan to join us for learning and spirited conversation. Why not invite a friend 
or family member to join you too?

OPEN HOUSE AT ST. DOMINIC SCHOOL 
TO CELEBRATE 

CATHOLIC SCHOOL’S WEEK
As part of this year’s celebration of Catholic Schools 
Week, St. Dominic School is inviting all parents, 
grandparents, friends, relatives, and the Delhi 
community to an Open House on Sunday, January 
29, following the 11:30 a.m. Mass. 

Current preschool, kindergarten and 1st-8th grade students and their 
families can meet the staff, view the students’ work, enjoy refreshments 
hosted by the PTO and take a self-guided tour of the building between 
12:30-1:30 p.m. A drawing for tuition credits will also take place. Please 
come and share in our pride of St. Dominic School as we celebrate this 
year’s theme, “Catholic Schools Communities of Faith, Knowledge 
and Service.” 

Prospective Kindergarten families can meet the teachers and view the 
Kindergarten (Rooms 100 and 101) starting at 1:30 p.m. Members of 
the Education Commission will be available outside the Kindergarten 
rooms for tours of the building. 

Prospective families of students in grades 1-8 will receive a guided tour of 
the school with a member of the Education Commission starting at 12:30 
p.m. in the school office. Parents and students will have the opportunity 
to meet the teachers and see the classrooms of interest to them as part 
of their tour.

Prospective Preschool parents are invited to a very special evening 
on Wednesday, February 1, starting at 7:00 p.m. Meet the teachers, 
see the preschool rooms, and hear about our preschool program and 
what St. Dominic Preschool can do for your young child. We look 
forward to meeting you!

ST. DOMINIC BOY SCOUT TROOP 483
EAGLE SCOUT PROJECT – THANK YOU

My name is Michael Rosen and I would like to thank everyone who 
donated to my Eagle Scout Project. In November, a group of volunteers 
and I constructed an awning over the steps to the outside entrance of 
St. Dominic Hall. (Pedretti side of Church). I also restored and painted 
the handrail and the railing surrounding the steps, and updated some 
of the lighting. Your generosity helped to make this enhancement to 
St. Dominic possible. 

ST. DOMINIC
ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY

We wish to extend a very big “THANK-YOU” to all the parishioners of St. 
Dominic. Through your generous donations we were able to provide help 
to many families.

From October through December of 2016, your St. Vincent de Paul Society 
was able to help 116 families and 364 adults and children in the Delhi area. 
Our total receipts for the fourth quarter of this year were $28,859 from poor 
box collections, parishioner donations, the school children and member 
donations. We were able to pay out $20,743 in client aid during the three 
months of October, November and December. The breakdown is as follows:

Rent and Mortgage Assistance $ 5,875
Duke Energy $ 4,031
Water Bills $ 3,933
Food and Gift Cards $ 3,691
Other Services and Beds $ 2,913
Other St. Vincent De Paul Societies $ 300

Once again, thank you so very much for your kindness and generosity. 
Your donations really do make a difference.

Your brothers and sisters in Christ,
St. Dominic St. Vincent de Paul Society

Our future depends on you.
Please remember St. Dominic in your will and estate planning.

Our legal title is St. Dominic Roman Catholic Church.



LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR JANUARY 28 & 29

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE
Offertory Collection Week of 1/15/17: $ 15,426

FOR FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2016-JUNE 30, 2017
Actual Year to Date: $ 569,328
Year-to-Date Budget:  $ 583,800
Under Budget by: -$ 14,472

Thank you for your support of our Parish.

May the Lord continue to bless you in your generosity!

ST. DOMINIC NEWS
ST. DOMINIC GIRLS’ LITTLE LEAGUE BASKETBALL SIGNUPS – Sign-
ups for the 2017 season are in progress. This program is for girls in grades 1 
and 2, who wish to play instructional basketball. Registrations must be made 
online by visiting www.tinyurl.com/stdaa. Sign-ups will close on Sunday, 
January 22. In order to be eligible, your daughter must be a St. Dominic 
student or currently enrolled and actively participating in St. Dominic PSR. 
The Girls’ Little League Basketball program will be held on Friday nights 
beginning March 31 and running through May. If you have any questions, 
please contact Kim Childs at kchilds6232001@hotmail.com, 921-2036 
or 702-0104 or Jennica Bass at jennicabass@yahoo.com or 283-3505.

CHIPOTLE FUND RAISER DINNER – Please join us at the Delhi Chipotle 
on Monday, January 23, from 4:00-8:00 p.m., for dinner. 50% of food and 
drink sales (gift card purchases are excluded) will be donated to the St. 
Dominic Tuition Reduction Program. Just bring in the flyer available on the 
last page of this bulletin or tell the cashier that you are there to support St. 
Dominic. Come on out and join us for a fun night, with friends and family, 
that supports a GREAT cause! If you need a flyer or have questions, please 
contact Amy Walter at awalter@fuse.net or Pam Kent at tkent12089@aol.
com. We hope to see you there!!

DONATE YOUR USED SHOES – St. Dominic Boy Scout Troop 483 is 
partnering with Soles4Souls to collect used shoes. Soles4Souls is a non-
profit group dedicated to “Wearing out Poverty” by distributing your old 
shoes to people in need. Scouts will be accepting your old shoes at our 
Scout Sunday Mass on February 5. Please rubber-band shoes together 
or tie laces together. If you would like to donate before February 5, there 
is a bin in the Gathering Place to drop off donations.

ESAP – CATHOLIC EDUCATION FUND – We are thrilled to announce 
our St. Dominic Education Assistance Fund has received a donation 
from ESAP, The George Hubert Jr. Family Foundation in the amount of 
$34,000.00. This award is for need-based assistance for the 2017-2018 
school year.
We strongly encourage our families to apply for financial assistance by 
completing the FACTS application. Please visit https://online.factsmgt.
com, use St. Dominic School code #1263 to apply for assistance. As 
we’ve previously communicated, the deadline to apply for assistance for 
the 2017-2018 school year is January 31, 2017. If you have any questions, 
please contact our business manager, Charlie DeZarn at 471-7741, ext. 
417. 
If you are an active parishioner, and currently do not have your children 
attending St. Dominic School due to the perceived cost of a Catholic 
education, we urge you to check us out. We are Blessed to have tuition 
assistance funds available to help with the cost of tuition.

INK CARTRIDGE RECYCLING – We will no longer be able to take your 
used ink cartridges to recycle. The blue recycle bin will be removed.

STATEMENT OF CONTRIBUTIONS – If you wish to receive a statement 
of your contributions for 2016, please drop the green card from the back of 
your 2016 envelopes in the collection on Sunday or bring it to the Parish 
Office. If you no longer have the green card from your 2016 envelopes, 
you can email or call Lisa McDonald at lisam@stdominicdelhi.org or 471-
7741, ext. 428. Please include your envelope number in your message. 
Statements will begin to be mailed out after all postings are finished for 
2016. 

LIGHTHOUSE MEDIA CDS – We have 6 new CDs in our Lighthouse 
Media rack. The titles of these CDs are: An Invitation to Consider the 
Catholic Faith by Fr. Francis Peffley, Anger and Forgiveness by Deacon 
Dr. Bob McDonald, Counting your Blessings by Dr. Scott Hahn, Faith 
at Work and the Holy Moment by Matthew Kelly, The Healing Power of 
Confession by Dr. Scott Hahn and Seven Deadly Sins – Seven Deadly 
Virtues by Fr. Robert Barron. All CDs are $3 and the money can be put 
in the lock box on the rack.

SCRIPTURE READINGS 
FOR SUNDAY, JANUARY 29

1st Reading: Zephaniah 2:3, 3:12-13 
2nd Reading: 1 Corinthians 1:26-31

Gospel: Matthew 5:1-12a

 SERVERS 
SCHEDULE

GIFT BEARERS LECTORS EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS
(Captains names are listed first.)

8:15 a.m. 
Saturday

Heather Cook
Ally Gilkey    

4:30 p.m.
Saturday Jill Kloepfer Matthew Shield’s Family Bob Busam

Mike Queenan, Louise Shields, 
Matt Shields, Amy Stevens, Connie Ashby, 
Pat Cusick, Martha Queenan

7:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Audrey Folzenlogen
Jenna Sullivan OPEN Theresa Eagan Roger Witsken, John Burns, Heidi Cook, 

Evan Honnert, Natalie Honnert

9:30 a.m. 
Sunday Emma Ochs Wellbrock Family Carolyn Davis

Joan Lonneman, Jerry Luebbering, 
Andrea Moeder, Bob Murphy, 
Elaine Murphy, Janice Noble, Caitlyn Thai

11:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Jerri Boehm
Margie Roedersheimer

Jennifer and Mia 
Schorsch Erin Sunderman

Andy Harvey, Jan Harvey, 
Jack Sunderman, Gordon Yetter, 
Alex Young, Jenny Berndsen, Joe Crabb

7:00 p.m. 
Sunday  Ione Klekamp McKayla Listerman



Make dinner a selfless act by joining us for a fund raiser to support St. Dominic School. Come in to the 
Chipotle at 5201 Dehli Avenue in Cincinnati on Monday, January 23rd, between 4:00 p.m. and 
8:00 p.m. Bring in this flyer, show it on your smartphone or tell the cashier you’re supporting the 

cause to make sure that 50% of the proceeds will be donated to St. Dominic School.

Gift card purchases during fund raisers do not count towards total donated sales, 
but purchases made with an existing gift card will count.


